
 
 

June 17, 2021 

Greetings --  

It's great to be back in the district after the conclusion of the legislative session last Friday. Over 
the last few days, some wonderful things have been happening in Brooklyn. Please read below 

for some highlights of this past week. 

It’s My Park Mondays 

This past Monday I spent some time with Prospect Park Alliance President Sue Donoghue and 
other Brooklynites cleaning up Prospect Park for It’s My Park Mondays. You can join the 

Alliance’s clean up every Monday by volunteering here.  

 

PS 130 Playground Reopening 

I also spent a wonderful morning with the students of PS 130 for the reopening of their new 
playground, along with Councilmember Brad Lander, Carter Strickland of The Trust for Public 
Land, and the PS 130 PTA. In 2019 the first graders of PS 130 helped lead the redesign on their 
playground, transforming it from a standard concrete slab into a beautiful addition to the 
neighborhood. I’m proud to have supported the completion of this amazing project through 

funding from the New York State Assembly.  

https://www.prospectpark.org/get-involved/volunteer/


   

Congratulations to All of Our Graduates 

This morning I attended the graduation for the 5th graders at PS 139. Congratulations to all of 
the 5th grade graduates throughout the 44th district. Have a great summer and good luck in 
middle school in September. 



 

Juneteenth 

Saturday is Juneteenth, during which we celebrate the liberation of enslaved people in the 
United States. Originally celebrated in Texas, this day has now been embraced and observed 
across the country. I am proud to have worked with my colleagues in the New York State 
Assembly last year to make Juneteenth an official holiday in New York. If you would like to 
attend a local event to celebrate and honor this holiday, 651 Arts will be holding its inaugural 

annual Juneteenth celebration throughout this weekend. Further information can be found here. 

https://www.651arts.org/juneteenth/?mc_cid=3bba1ba540&mc_eid=0be9da51e7


 

If you have questions about these or any other legislative or constituent matters, please email 
me at carrollr@nyassembly.gov or call the district office at (718) 788-7221. 

See you in the neighborhood, 

Bobby 

 
P.S. Early Voting is open through Sunday, June 20th. Find your polling site here. 
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